
   
 
 
 
23rd February 2024 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
As we bid farewell to our first week back after half term, I hope this newsletter finds you all 
in good spirits despite the seemingly never-ending rain and chilly weather. The recent 
downpours have made for some challenging mornings and soggy playtimes, but we're 
optimistic that sunnier days are on the horizon. 
 
This week we were pleased to welcome Marten Holmes to lead our Monday assembly. The 
children were captivated by a touch of magic and were inspired by the uplifting message 
about unlocking their full potential. It's always wonderful to kick off the week with a dose of 
positivity and a sprinkle of magic. 
 
On Wednesday, Red Oaks embarked on a trip to Truro Cathedral. The morning was really 
interested and we were all impressed by the genuine level of engagement and interest the 
children showed as we toured the cathedral. A broken-down minibus added an impromptu 
adventure to the itinerary, but the resilience and adaptability of our children shone through 
as they embraced the unexpected twist and a journey back to school by taxi! 
 

 
As we dive into the second half of the term, our focus turns to science. Each class has 
already fully immersed themselves in their respective learning themes, exploring the 
wonders of the world around us. Our children are actively engaging with scientific concepts, 
fostering a love for learning and discovery. Sequences of learning for this term can be found 
on our website HERE. 
 
 
I hope everyone has a great weekend 
 
 
 
Mr Hick 

https://www.chacewater.cornwall.sch.uk/web/our_classes/460499


Attendance 

A gentle reminder to all parents about the crucial role attendance plays in your child's 
education. Regular attendance ensures that your child doesn't miss out on valuable learning 
experiences and helps maintain a consistent and supportive classroom environment. Please 
make every effort to ensure your child attends school regularly and punctually. As 
previously communicated, we have now adopted our new, academy trust, attendance 
policy and strategy. This new policy brings with it more robustness in dealing with 
attendance, including holiday requests and lateness. There is a tiered approach to dealing 
with concerns and where concerns continue exist, fixed penalty notices could be issued. 
This policy can found HERE. And we have Everyday in school really does matter and I hope 
that we can work together to continue to improve school attendance. 

 
If your child 
misses…  

That equals at 
least… 

Which is the 
same as…. 

And over 13 years 
of education 
that’s… 

Or at least…  

1 day a fortnight 80 lessons per 
year 

4 whole school 
weeks per year 

Nearly 1.5 whole 
years  

1040 lessons 

1 day a week  160 lessons per 
year 

8 whole school 
weeks per year 

Over 2.5 whole 
years  

2080 lessons 

2 days a week 320 lessons per 
year 

16 whole school 
weeks per year 

Over 5 whole 
years   

4160 lessons 

3 days a week 480 lessons per 
year 

24 whole school 
weeks per year 

Nearly 8 whole 
years  

6240 lessons 

 
From the PTA 

Tesco stronger starts  

Massive thankyou to everyone who supported the Tesco Stronger Starts (blue 

tokens) scheme for Chacewater school between Oct 2023 - Jan 2024.  We are 

pleased to advise that we were awarded 3rd prize of £500!!   

This week the PTA have match funded another £660 and given the school a total of 

£1160 to purchase an array of awesome PE & Outdoor equipment such as orienteering 

kits, maths in PE kits plus fitness, movement and obstacle packs.  

Thanks again to everyone who supported this fundraiser!  

Easter Egg Hunt 

Weds 3rd April  

2-4pm  

Tickets available NOW here  

https://www.pta-

events.com/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=76187 

  

https://www.chacewater.cornwall.sch.uk/web/information/212893
https://www.pta-events.com/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=76187
https://www.pta-events.com/chacewaterschoolpta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=76187


Headlice 
 
We have headlice in school again! Please take note of the below. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Mirror – Signal - Manoeuvre 

I would like to kindly remind all parents and caregivers about the importance of 

exercising caution when driving around the school premises and entering the car 

park. 

With the hustle and bustle of drop-off and pick-up times, it's crucial that we all remain 

vigilant and mindful of our surroundings to ensure the safety of our children, staff, and 

fellow community members. 

1. **Observe Speed Limits:** Please adhere to the posted speed limits within the school 

zone and parking areas. Slower speeds help mitigate the risk of accidents and provide ample 

time to react to unexpected situations. 

2. **Be Alert and Watchful:** Keep a watchful eye for pedestrians, especially young 

children, who may be crossing the road or walking in the vicinity of the school.  

3. **Follow Traffic Rules:** Respect all traffic signs, signals, and designated parking areas. 

Avoid double parking or blocking driveways, as this can impede traffic flow and create 

hazards for others. 

4. **Mindful Parking:** When entering the school car park, please park considerately and 

avoid blocking access points. Ensure your vehicle is parked in designated areas to prevent 

congestion and facilitate a smooth flow of traffic. 

5. **Exercise Patience:** During peak drop-off and pick-up times, traffic congestion may 

occur. Exercise patience and remain courteous to fellow drivers and pedestrians.  

 

Thank you for your cooperation and commitment to the safety of our children. 

 

Year 5 Carousels 

On Friday next week, parents are welcome to come into school either at the 

beginning of the day or at the end of the day to have a look at the carousels the 

children have made as part of their DT project. 

World Book Day  

World Book Day, March 7th. Come to school dressed as your favourite author or book 

character. bring your favourite book into school.  



 

 
 
 

ACORNS Savannah & Isla 

SEEDLINGS Lorelei & Theo 

BUDS Olivia & Xander 

YOUNG OAKS Theodore, Gracie & George 

BUR OAKS Keaton & Evelyn 

RED OAKS Isabelle & Daisy-Louise 

MIGHTY OAKS Jack, Tom & Molly 

 

 

 

 
 

Dates For Your Diary  

19.2.24 Start of half term 

7.3.24 World Book Day 

27.3.24 PTA Disco 

28.3.24 End of Spring Term 

15.4.24 Start of Summer Term 

24.5.24 End of half term 

3.6.24 Start of half term 

17.7.24 Leavers Disco 

23.7.24 End of Summer Term 

 
  

GOLDEN AWARD WINNERS 



 

 



 


